

essential workers who remained on our campus throughout this period – supporting students who continued to live on campus, keeping our buildings safe, and keeping some of our laboratory facilities open so our researchers could develop vital work on the epidemiology and treatment of Covid-19.

I am immensely proud of our enhanced public education activities over several media and platforms
13-storey building on the City’s northern gateway to open in 2023/24
Earlier in the year
As a key contributor to the
which are mentioned elsewhere in this report

I must acknowledge that nothing would have been possible without the dedication and commitment of all members of the University community whom we thank for their sustained efforts and support
switching rapidly to online teaching and supporting our students, particularly those anxious about their final year arrangements.
The continued COVID19, we will continue to take such steps as may be necessary to respond to these challenges

it is pleasing to see this recognised in 

We took a lot of efforts by organizing our strong performance in the national league tables and other accolades
We will continue to build on our efforts going forward to prevent consumer harm and ensure that consumers are protected. 
Finally, as every cloud has a silver lining, I would highlight two positives from the impact of COVID19. Firstly,
proud of the activities that are highlighted in this report and

